
KC Metro Blue Knights 

April 19, 2021 

The meeting was called to order by President Bill Evans.  A moment of Silence was requested to honor those that have 

Joined Heaven One.  Bill requested that all members of Heaven One be added to the Roster.  New member Don Treese 

was introduced to the members along with his wife Pam.  Don retired from KC MO PD in 2011.  Welcome to Don and 

Pam. 

Upcoming rides:  On April 24th is the ride to Jamesport.  Meet at the Quik Trip in Liberty off of 291 and Cookingham Drive 

at 9:30, Kick stands up at 10:00. 

Jefferson City Memorial Ride Saturday May 1st.  Meet at the Perkins in Lee’s Summit at 6:00 am for breakfast, Kick 

Stands UP at 7:00 am. 

Meeting on Sunday May 16th to be determined. 

MWRC Spring Conference is June 3rd – 6th in Mulvane KS 

June 20th is Meeting to be determined 

June 26th is the Bring your own lunch ride. Details to follow. 

Bill Evans reported that the City Union Mission ride will take place starting at Gail’s Power Sport in Grandview on July 

17th.  This will be the 32nd Annual event.  They don’t require the Blue Knights to assist in the event.  Bill moved to donate 

$100.00 to sponsor the event.  Jerry Oliver seconded the motion, motion Passed. 

The Root River run is the weekend after Mother’s Day, May 14th – 17th. 

Vice President, Jerry Oliver, No report 

Secretary/ Treasurer, Al Pearson reported that we have approximately $7952.00 in our accounts and no bills that need 

to be paid.  We still have 3 members that need to turn in their dues. 

It was brought up that we need to have ideas for us to make Christmas Donations; Ideas were Small Veteran Houses 

donations, Shelters, Health care type items, etc. 

Road Captain, Mark Adams:  No report 

Past President, Tim Hicks, No report 

Safety Office, Stan Rogers reported that there are still Salt and Sand truck out so watch road conditions.  Also watch your 

tire pressures with the change of temperature.  Stan plans on contact with Rick McCray to see about having a course or 

/exercises for trikes. 

For the good of the order, seeing no new business, the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Laura Harmon, Assistant to Al Pearson, Sec/Treasurer 

 


